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RIVER HEIGHTS

AT BARBER VALLEY

Annual Meeting Minutes
Tuesday, March 11, 2014
East Junior High School Cafeteria

Roll Call:
The meeting was brought to order at 6:00 pm by Ann Marie Baird on behalf of Brighton Corporation.
There were fifteen (15) households in attendance.

Previous Meeting Minutes:
The meeting minutes from March 14, 2013 were reviewed.

Financial Report:

A copy of the 2013 Year End financial statement and the 2014 budget was provided. Ann Marie
reviewed all line items and answered questions. The Association ended the year with a net income of
$7,856.89, which was better than expected, and is budgeting for a net income of $4,231.00 in 2014.
The Association saw overages in the following budget items in 2013: janitorial maintenance and
supplies, and pool maintenance and supplies. These overages were due to additional use and
services needed and rendered during the season. The Association plans to continue the additional
services in the following years, which is confirmed in the 2014 budget.

Development Update:
River Heights, phase 6, is slated to begin this fall, with phase 7 following in 2015. The addition of
these phases should bring the total household count to about 238.

Advisory Board:

With the final phases on the schedule and home sales where they are, it's time to start preparing the
residents for when the community is turned over to their control. A signup sheet for a volunteer
Advisory Board was provided.

Questions:
The following suggestions and questions were brought to attention:

1. It was suggested that we look into additional gym equipment, such as a treadmill.

2. It was suggested that a TV be put in the large gathering room.

3. Concerns were raised regarding the addition of phases 6 & 7, and the need for an
additional pool facility. It was noted that no additional facilities were planned in these
phases.

4. It was noted that some homeowners felt that paying for the maintenance of the common
areas in phase 5 prior to it being full of homeowners, was unfair.

5. It was noted that there are areas in need of new mulch or bark, such as the entrance beds,
and around the pool. Ann Marie noted that she would be watching these areas through the
season.

6. It was noted that the trees and landscaping in the park strips in front of homes, was the
responsibility of the homeowners to maintain.

Adjourn:
With no further business the meeting was adjourned at 7:21 pm.



